
MEMORANDUM 
Bloomington Common Council-Public Safety Local Income Tax Committee 

Allison Conference Room #225, Bloomington City Hall  
401 N. Morton Street, Bloomington, Indiana 

Monday, July 15, 2024 
 

NOTE: Formal minutes are not produced for committee meetings; however the following summarizes 
actions taken at the following meeting of the Public Safety Local Income Tax Committee.  
 
Meeting called to order: 12:02pm 
 
Chair:  Scott Oldham 
 
Councilmembers present: Isabel Piedmont-Smith, Andy Ruff, Sydney Zulich 
Councilmembers present via Zoom: none  
Councilmembers absent: Kate Rosenbarger 
City staff, officials, and guests present: Richard Carter, Jessica McClellan, Geoff McKim, Scott Oldham, 
Sarah Taylor, Margie Rice, Colleen Williamson, Ash Kulak, Stephen Lucas, Chief Deputy Clerk Sofia 
McDowell 
City staff, officials, and guests present via Zoom: Kate Wiltz (arrived 12:15pm) 
  
Topics Discussed: 
 
1. Roll Call 
2. Agenda Summation 
3. Note: No applications were filed for 2025 Public Safety Local Income Tax Revenues  
4. Discussion of Recommendations to the Monroe County Local Income Tax Council* 

a.  PSAP Tax Rate for 2025 
i. Consideration of budget request put forward by the Central Dispatch Policy Board 

ii. Consideration of cash reserves for PSAP 
b. Distributions to Qualified Providers/Townships for 2025 (none) 
c. PS LIT Tax Rate for 2025 - (Note: Under IC § 6.3.6-6-8, remaining revenues are distributed via 

public safety local income tax certified shares to the four member-jurisdictions that make up 
the Monroe County Local Income Tax Council) 

 
MOTION: McKim moved and Zulich seconded to maintain the current tax rate for year 2025. 
ACTION: The motion was approved by a roll call vote of Ayes: 7, Nays; 0, Abstain: 0. 

 
5. Schedule 
6. Other Business 
7. Adjournment 
 
*Unless the Committee decides otherwise, public comment on the asterisked items will be allowed and be 
limited to no more than 3 minutes per speaker. 
 
Meeting ended: 12:20pm 
  
Memorandum prepared by: 
Sofia McDowell, CHIEF DEPUTY CLERK 
City of Bloomington 


